
Link an Upgraded PACER Account to a NextGen CM/ECF Account 
 

After the United States Bankruptcy Court for the District of South Dakota goes live 
with NextGen, you will need to link your upgraded PACER account with your 
existing CM/ECF account.  See below for instructions on how to create the link. 
Until you link your upgraded PACER account with your NextGen CM/ECF account, 
you will not be able to electronically file with the Court. 

The Court will notify you once we are live with NextGen, so you can then link your 
upgraded PACER account with your existing CM/ECF account. 

 On the PACER website, upgrade your PACER account if you have an 
individual PACER account and have not upgraded or create an individual 
PACER account if you do not have one. 

 
Step 1 Go to the Court’s website at www.sdb.uscourts.gov and select the E‐

Filing (CM/ECF) link. 

Step 2   Click on the District of South Dakota - Document Filing System link. 

 

 

 
Step 3 This will redirect you to the PACER login screen. 

 
Enter your new/upgraded PACER username and password. 
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Step 4 Select Utilities on the menu bar. 

 
 

Step 5 Select Link a CM/ECF account to my PACER account. 
 

 
 

Step 6 Enter your CM/ECF login and password.  This is the Court-issued login 
and password you have been using to file documents.  If you do not 
know the information, you must contact the Clerk’s office.  Click 
Submit. 
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Step 7 Make sure the CM/ECF account holder and the PACER account holder 

are the same individual.  Click Submit. 
  

 
 
Step 8 Your NextGen CM/ECF account is now linked to your PACER account 

and you will now use your PACER account to file documents in our 
CM/ECF system. 

  
Step 9 Click on any links on your CM/ECF menu bar and your screen will be 

updated. 
  
 


